
Meeting Minutes for March 2020 

Moses Lake Youth Hockey Association 

Location: 506 W Broadway Ave, Moses Lake, WA 

 

Date of Meeting: March 5, 2020 

In Attendance: Ryan Porter, Melanie Strevy, Chad Strevy, Courtney Russell, Jen Hopkins, Bob Horst, Chris 

Hesse 

Meeting called to order at 5:02pm 

Melanie Strevy made motion to accept February meeting minutes with no corrections.  Chris Hesse 

second.  

Melanie Strevy presented the February balance sheet  

Courtney Russell reported on the banquet scheduled for March 17th. Tacos El Rey has been contacted 

and will do catering with a budget of $2000. Drinks will be included. Melanie will purchase tablecloths. 

Two families per team will be asked to help with set-up and tear down.  

Old Business— 

New jerseys—who is designing? Motion passed to spend up to $6500 (November 2019). Decision made 

to get colors that aren’t custom colors. This will make it easier to find jerseys and be less expensive. 

Goalie Incentive Program—50% of registration fee will be paid back to any goalies, 12U and up, if they 

played goalie for 50% of the games. 

New Business— 

Three board positions renewing this year: Director 1 (currently Bob Horst), President (currently Ryan 

Porter), and Registrar (currently Courtney Russell). Teya Porter will post on Facebook asking for any 

nominations and voting will take place at the banquet on March 17th. 

Due to the cushion in the bank account, some ideas for next year included: 

 Two paid tournaments per team 

 Sibling discount 

 Should association order both colors for the new jerseys now and phase them in over 

next two years? 

 Reduction in Mites registration fee—currently $375 

Ryan will look into a Power Skate Clinic for the fall. We may have to do something in late summer. 

Need adult referees for next season. Discussed incentives but really feel as though it is a time issue. 

Harris Turner will not be coaching 18U next season but will ref. 



Courtney presented options MLYHA has due to small numbers within the program. Jeremy McCann 

mentioned the association can work with ADM Reps and get approval for exceptions in grouping teams 

together. 

Melanie presented to the City Council that the hockey tournaments bring in lots of people to Moses 

Lake. The mayor asked if the association would consider doing more tournaments. Melanie told the city 

we would need more weekends in order to do that. Board discussed doing Pond Hockey in early 

December and having the 18U and another later in the season. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:09pm 

 

 


